RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

Pleasant Township Board of Trustees

January 10, 2017

The Pleasant Township Board of Trustees held a meeting on January 10, 2017 at 5373 Norton Road, Grove City, Ohio.

Trustee Hunter called the meeting to order with Trustee Sheets, Trustee Hunter and Trustee Good present.

Financial Reports

Financial reports were provided to the Trustees and Department Heads.

Trustee Hunter made a motion to pay expenditures.  Trustee Sheets seconded.                             Vote:  Trustee Sheets-yes, Trustee Hunter-yes and Trustee Good-yes.                   M-0002        
Deputy Sheriff Report

Deputy Gabriel reported that Mr. Dallas Baldwin is the new Franklin County Sheriff.

Gabriel stated the Sheriff’s department is being restructured and the Community Services Department has been expanded by four people.   It was noted the Department offers free  classes in women’s self-defense.  

It was agreed that an Active Shooter Presentation would be held at the Township on February 28th prior to the regular scheduled Trustee meeting.
Road Department

Superintendent Karn reported on Road Department activities and expenses.

It was stated by Superintendent Karn that he believes they have solved the Oakhurst Drive drainage problem.  The tiles were snaked and the County Engineer’s camera truck was used.  The tiles are misaligned; a 12” tile coming out one driveway goes into an 8” tile for three feet and then back to a 12” tile.  Tree roots have grown between the 8” tile and the 12” tile.  The 8” tile was completely plugged with tree roots.   The Department installed approximately ten feet of new 12” tile and the water started flowing.  A tee was also installed to allow better access in the future.  
The Department’s inventory has been forwarded to the Fiscal Officer and ditches have
been cleaned on Old Harrisburg Road.  
The Board was informed steel is hanging down from the railroad trestle that crosses over  Denton Road about 1 ½”.   Superintendent Karn has spoken with the railroad company whom has stated they do not intend to do anything about the issue.  Karn stated the Road

Department will take care of the issue if the Board decides that is how they want him to

proceed with the issue.  After brief discussion, it was agreed Superintendent Karn should

contact the railroad company again and then proceed from there.  
Four new lights were installed and two lights repaired in the Road Department building.  
Trustee Hunter reported she spoke with Ms. Buleau Smith’s daughter who stated her

mother wishes to sell two grave lots with a total of four graves back to the Township for $1,200.00.  Trustee Hunter stated she will check at the upcoming State Township Association conference for information on the process of buying back cemetery lots and re-selling them.  Mr. Karn will check on the cost to resale.

Fire Department

Lieutenant Moore reported on Fire Department activities and expenses due to Chief Taylor being out-of-state attending a class.  
The title for the new pickup truck has been received and forwarded to the Fiscal Officer and the truck has been sent out to have light bars and striping installed.  
The thermo-imaging camera awarded as a raffle prize to Chief Taylor at a recent conference has arrived and is in service.  The shower room work is underway should be

completed by Friday.
The Firefighters for Kids assisted twenty families with a combined number of sixty-nine children with Christmas gifts.
SWACO Solid Waste Rate Advisory Board

Mr. Thomas Fancher, the Township’s representative had nothing new to report at this time.
Old Business

Trustee Sheets reported he received a complaint from a resident on Denton Road about  s cattle belonging to the property owner of 6684 Denton Road roaming into his yard and onto the roadway.  The resident called Animal Control but they refused to come out as they only deal with issues involving dogs.  The resident also called the Sheriff’s Department whom reportedly stated it was not the type of problem they address but

did send a car out but the cattle had by then returned to their own property.

Superintendent Karn suggested the resident call Franklin County Public Health or zoning.  Trustee Sheets stated he had recommended to the resident to send a certified letter to the neighbor informing him that if the owner of the cattle did not do something to keep the cattle home, the resident would dispose of them.  

Fiscal Officer Updates                                     

Clerk Wilkins had nothing to report at this time.  
Trustee Sheets made a resolution to give Chief Taylor a 2% pay increase, equal to hat the Fire Department got.  Trustee Hunter seconded.   Vote:  Trustee Sheets-yes, Trustee Hunter-yes and Trustee Good-yes.                                                                            R-0017
Trustee Hunter made a motion to adjourn.  Trustee Sheets seconded.  Vote:  Trustee Sheets-yes, Trustee Hunter-yes and Trustee Good-yes                                            M-0003                                  
                                                                                  Respectfully submitted,

                                                                                  Paula J. Wilkins 

                                                                                  Fiscal Officer

NOTATIONS:  Please be advised that meeting minutes are a summary of issues, statements, etc. which take place at meetings.  Meeting minutes which contain approval, additions, and/or corrections to these meetings should be reviewed.  Tape recordings are available to provide Board action, information, statements, etc. in their entirety.
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